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Co l l e ge Ca l enda r     

  

THURS 26 OCT- Australian Defence Force Info Session 12.45pm-1.30pm. 

FRI 27 OCT—  Year 12s Last Day 

WED 01 NOV - VCE Exams Begin 

WED 08 NOV—WED 15 NOV -Art Exhibition at Bright Art Gallery. 

WED 08 NOV—Student Art Exhibition Official Opening 6.30pm-9.00pm. 

THUR 09 NOV—Secondary Soiree at Bright Art Gallery.6.00pm-7.30pm. 

FRI 10 NOV -  Yr 7 Immunisation Session No. 3. 

MON 13 NOV—FRI 17 NOV -Sailing Camp. 

  - Year 10 & 11 Exams. 

TUE 14 NOV -  Prep-Year 2 Soiree at Bright Art Gallery 6-7pm. 

WED 15 NOV—  Life Saving Victoria visit 

  -   Yr 3-6 Soiree—Bright Art Gallery 6pm-7pm. 

THUR 16 NOV—FRI 17 NOV— Sailing Camp  

          -    Year 10/11 Exams 

MON 20 NOV- THU 30 NOV— Year 11 & 12 2018 Headstart Program 

MON 20 NOV-TUE 21 NOV - Yr 3/4 Outdoor Ed. Camp—Happy Valley 

THUR 23 NOV  - Year 12 Graduation 

FRI 24 NOV - VCE exams finish 

TUE 28 NOV - Transition Day 1: Prep & Year 7 2018  

20th October, 2017. Issue 15 

Accident /                
Ambulance &           

Personal Property 
Insurance 

 
Please note the Department 
of Education & Training 
does not provide personal 
accident  insurance or     
ambulance cover for         
students.  

 

Parents and guardians of 
students, who do not have               
student accident insurance/
ambulance cover, are       
responsible for paying the 
cost of all medical           
treatment for injured       
students, including the cost 
of ambulance attendance / 
transport and any other 
transport costs.  
 

 
 
Private property brought to 
school by students, staff or 
visitors is not insured and 
the Department does not 
accept any responsibility 
for any loss or damage.  
 
Personal property is often 
brought to school by         
students, staff and visitors.  
This can  include mobile 
phones, calculators, com-
puters, toys, sporting   
equipment and cars parked 
on school premises. As the 
Department does not hold 
insurance for personal 
property brought to schools 
it has no capacity to pay for 
any loss or damage to such 
property. 

Despite some reservations regarding potential weather 
conditions, Albury Athletics Track put on a great spring day 
for our small team of athletes representing our college at 
Hume regional athletics carnival.  This event was an invite 
only event based on the achievements of these athletes at 
the O&M level.  Our athletes all did a great job and for a 
number of them this was their first time competing at this 
event.  Special mention to the following athletes who all 
managed a podium finish. 

Lauren Bartlett 2nd high jump 

Trinity Williams 3rd 100m, 3rd 200m 

Taneka Mackay 3rd discus, 2nd shot put 

Chloe Brain 2nd 400m 

20 year old girls 4x 100m relay 3rd place (inc. Chloe Brain, 
Taneka Mackay, Gaby Kupferle and Mia Lynch) 

Secondary Athletics—Hume Representation 

Lauren Bartlett Trinity Williams Taneka Mackay Chloe Brain 
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Welcome back and I hope everyone  

enjoyed their holidays and are refreshed 

and ready for the last term of 2017. This 

term will again be a busy, but rewarding 

one for our students, staff and parents 

with many learning activities planned 

and other social occasions that mark the 

passing of a year. 

Farewell to Year 12 

As this will be the last newsletter before 

our Year 12s leave to study in prepara-

tion for their exams I would like to take 

this opportunity to wish everyone good 

luck. There have been some outstanding 

results achieved by our Year 12s on 

school assessed coursework and VCAL 

projects throughout the year and a    

focused effort in these final weeks will 

enable you to capitalise on this success.  

You are encouraged to return to the 

College over the coming weeks during 

your external exams, to study and catch 

up with your teachers. It is never too late 

to make the effort needed to improve 

your study scores and ATAR, whatever 

your performance, to date has been. 

Take this opportunity to really push 

yourself to achieve your potential and 

take pride in the knowledge you will 

have done everything possible to meet 

your goals.  

I look forward to celebrating the end of 

your exams and secondary education 

with you later in the year at our        

Graduation evening. 

Wadeye  

At the end of last term students, staff, 

parents and Bec & Justin travelled to 

Wadeye for our annual excursion. I have 

been informed it was a very special trip 

for all involved and I thank all involved 

for your efforts in organising and over-

seeing the event. Well done.  

Japan  

This week we had a visit from three     

educational representatives from    

Gamagori and the International          

Coordinator from Wodonga Middle 

Years. They toured the College,           

participated in a Prep Japanese class and 

had lunch at Dumu. It was a really       

enjoyable visit and preparation for our 

return visit next year.  

Doddsy 

Last week we said goodbye to Doddsy 

with a College P-12 assembly Matt     

Pywell gave a wonderful farewell speech 

for Doddsy and many students also took 

the opportunity to say farewell. Doddsy 

has contributed many hours of volunteer 

work to Bright P12 College and managed 

the Stadium. Bright P-12 College in his 

honour will continue the ‘Doddsy’ Sport 

Awards to mark his exceptional          

contribution to the College. He will be 

missed for his efforts with our students 

and his positive and fun attitude to life.  

Jennifer Woods 

We have a new face in the Canteen,  

Jennifer Woods who has replaced Sam 

as Canteen Manager. Jennifer comes to 

us with a wealth of experience in the 

food industry and we are very excited to 

have her overseeing the operations of 

the Canteen with Nat.  

Chemistry Competition 

Our Year 11 and 12 students took part in 

the 2017 Chemistry ANCQ and achieved 

exceptional results. The Year 11 average 

score was well above the State and    

Australia by 1.4 and 2.4 respectively. The 

Year 12 average score was again well 

above the State and Australia by 1 and 

4.6 points respectively. Congratulations 

Rory Miller, Caitlyn Smith, Harrison   

Neville and Ethan Nicholas. Well done 

Libby Dean their teacher. 

 Principal’s 

Report 

 

 

 

 

 

Term 4 has started positively and at a 

rapid pace with all students focused on 

continuing and consolidating their    

learning. Year 12 exams are underway 

and we wish them, like all students the 

very best. Nonetheless, much has been 

achieved these past weeks and I would 

like to share with you what some have 

been up to…. 

Year 12 students  

For all of our VCE students, the coming 

weeks require focus, routine, time     

management, organization, reflection 

and support as they all prepare, plan and 

commit to their final exams culminating 

in many hours of   previous learning and 

study. We acknowledge the enormity of 

work the teachers and staff have done in 

preparing them throughout the year and 

wholeheartedly wish every Year 12      

student all the best.  

Guest speaker ‘The Unbreakable 

Farmer’ 

With October being resilience month, 
the Year 9 and 10 students listened to a 

guest speaker at the Bright           
Community Centre. His eventful life 
tested his resilience, persistence and 
determination, and had a  massive 
impact on his young family,             
relationships and finances and made 
Warren Davies the Farmer he is    
today – ‘The Unbreakable Farmer’. 

 

Acting     

Assistant  

Principal’s 

Report 

Continues on page 3…. 
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Past Student – Brent Moore (1990’s) 

In late September, I met a past Bright P-12 College student in      

Shanghai, China, called Brent Moore. Brent attended some 25 years 

ago and reflected positively of his time growing up in the township of 

Bright and how the community and school values helped shape him 

until now. He currently lives and works in Shanghai, China, as the 

head Trade Commissioner for the Australian Government (Australian 

Trade and Investment Commission). He is responsible for overseeing 

all food and beverage trade from Australia into the Shanghai District. 

Some of the key strengths he talked about for young people today 

are to take up opportunities and to develop open, honest and       

positive relationships with people. This along with further study, a 

global view of the world and rigor has taken him throughout Asia and 

Australia during the formative years of his career. Remember, to 

continue to step out of your comfort zone, follow your passions and 

explore the ‘world’. You never know where it will lead you too. 

Visitors from Gamagori  

We recently had a special visit by a number of Japanese Teachers 

from the Gamagori district in Japan. They were in Australia visiting 

the schools that host their students biannually at schools in their 

home town. Hence, they spent time at Bright P-12 College and 

Wodonga Senior Secondary College. They were very welcomed by 

our students and Japanese teaching staff. 

Hume Region Athletics and Ovens & Murray Primary Athletics  

Congratulations to all the students who competed representing our 

school at the Primary and Secondary district level. Well done for 

getting to the regional level and thanks must got to Matt Pywell and 

Daniel Saville for overseeing the students on the day. All the best to 

those who got through to the next level too. 

Walk or Ride to School month  

To all our Primary students, keep walking or riding to school and   

recording your efforts with your teachers on the recording sheets in 

your classrooms. I see daily that the bike shed is full, reflecting our 

commitment and activity based families and children surrounding the 

township. Keep it up. The month of October is not over yet. 

Hats and Summer school uniform 
 

A reminder that hats are to be worn outside and our school uniform 
is now the Summer School uniform. Please also remember to drink 
plenty of water when outside, as the weather warms up. 
 
John Dodd— Farewell and huge thanks 

John Dodd has had a very positive influence to all students across the 

year levels at Bright P-12 College over the past 17 years. He has    

always been helpful, engaging and proud to be associated with the 

College and local community. At a special farewell whole school    

assembly, John was proudly acknowledged by Matt Pywell with many 

generous, kind and worthy words. He was also recognized by many 

students from different year levels who said his praises as well. 

REAP Day  

About 190 students from Bright P-12 College, Harrietville, 

Porepunkah and Wandiligong Primary Schools undertook       

activities conducted by SES, CFA, Red Cross, Council, Parks 

Victoria and DELWP, Alpine Health, NECHAMS and Alpine 

Shire    Council to help them to become better prepared in 

case of an emergency. The day was a perfect Spring day, clear 

skies and no wind. The students learnt a great deal and       

enjoyed themselves throughout the day.  Many thanks go to 

the staff and Jenny Corser for her coordination of the event. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Acting     

Assistant  

Principal’s 

Report 

Students participating in a REAP day activity 
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Music lessons Term 4 

Due to works being undertaken on the 1876 building           
Instrumental lessons have moved for this term.  Piano lessons, 
and lessons with Mrs Campbell are taking place in the room 
between 1/2J and 5/6O.  Guitar and vocal lessons are taking 
place in the office next to the Reading Recovery office.   Instru-
mental, ensemble and classes with Mr Campbell are taking 
place in room 18 in secondary area. 

Drum Lessons Term 4 

Due to an unsuitable space being available in the school, drum 
lessons will not be taking place at school this term.  Rudi 
Katterl can be contacted to talk about this, and can offer     
lessons at his studio if you wish.   We will look for a suitable 
space for drum lessons in the New Year.  We are sorry if this 
has caused any inconvenience or stress.   

 

 

Term 4 Soirees 

This term we are holding three Soirees. These concerts will 
each take place at the Bright Art Gallery coinciding with the 
Bright P-12 College Art Exhibition.  Each Soiree will begin at 
6pm.  The dates for the Soirees are as follows: 

-9th of November ‘Secondary Soiree’ 
-14th of November ‘Prep-Year 2’ Soiree 
-15th of November ‘Year 3-Year 6’ Soiree 
 

Fireworks Performance 

On the 4th of November we have been invited to perform at 
the ‘Fireworks Night’ as part of the Spring Festival.  We have a 
slot between 5-6pm and I have given out notes to the: 

-Prep-2 Choir    
-The Concert Band ensemble 
 

If you are interested in playing at this can you please see Mr 
Campbell for the information.  If you perform at this event you 
get a free pass to the Fireworks.   

MUSIC NEWS 

Thirty-one Bright P-12 students and several more from the 

Alpine Cluster made their way to Bill Eaton Athletics Complex 

in Wangaratta to compete in the Primary O&M Athletics    

Carnival last Friday. All students should be proud of their 

efforts and behaviour. There were a number of outstanding 

results at the carnival: 

Tom Gray: 3rd – 1500m, 4th – 800m 

 

Caitlyn Erdi: 1st – Discus, 4th – Shot Put 

 

Jay Hall: 2nd – Triple Jump 

 

Lara Lock: 4th – 200m 

 

Chloe Pasquinelli, Mackenzie Lynch, Ruby Bryant 
(Porepunkah), Molly Whitty (Wandiligong) – 11yo Girls: 2nd – 
4x100m Relay  

 

Jonah McIntosh, Seth Mallett, Harry Hewitt, Rune Follett 
(Harrietville) – 12yo Boys:  2nd – 4x100m Relay 
 
I would like to send a big thank you to Katie Ferrito for her 

assistance throughout the day, and to all parents for their   

support.  

Good luck to all students participating in the Hume Athletics 

Carnival in Albury – the final step before the State             

Championships in Melbourne. 

Daniel Saville 
Primary Sports Coordinator 

Primary O&M Ath letics  Carniv al  
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When we landed in Munich after the long and exhausting flight my 
host family surprised me with a holiday to Northern Italy. One of the 
first things I noticed while we were driving was the distinct style of all 
of the houses, very formal and pretty. Driving south past all of the 
vineyards, mountains and castles was reminiscent of something from 
a fairy tale because it was so magical. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In Italy we stayed in a hotel in a small village called Klausen for three 
nights, eating pizza and croissants.  

 

The next day we went for a walk into the Dolomites (a mountain 
range in Italy) and through beautiful pine forests where we heard a 
deer. Lunch had the best view and we ate a share platter of           
traditional sausages, ham, bread and cheese.  The fields are very 
green even though their summer has not long ended and the cows all 
have bells around their necks which can be very loud when you walk 
past. In the forest here it's quite common to see hunters' lookouts  

 

When we got back to Nuβdorf we visited a group of  scarecrows with 
pumpkin heads just behind Vinzenz’s house. On the first day back, 
Vinzenz had marching band practice, so I was able to play the big 
gong gong drum (don't know its real name). School is decent and 
everyone is friendly but at times it’s difficult to understand what the 
teacher is saying because they speak fast. I look forward to under-
standing what is going on. In Germany it’s the middle of autumn but 
it feels almost like the middle of winter with days of only 10°C. On 
the whole I felt under-prepared. My eyes felt under-prepared for the 
magical scenery, my ears for the German/Bavarian language and my 
mouth for the cheese.    By Oliver English—Year 9 

German Exchange Student Update 

Year 9 students Oliver English and Tessa 

Conn are spending Term 4 living with host 

families and attending our sister school, 

Wirtschaftsschule Alpenland, in Bad Aibling, 

Germany.   Students will write regularly 

about their experiences….so stay tuned! 
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Wadeye Cultural Trip  

 

Student reflections from the 2017 Wadeye Cultural 
Trip- (13 -22 September) 

As part of the Indigenous Languages course at Bright P-12 
College, 15 students and five adults undertook the adventure, 
which involved a 4.5 hour flight from Melbourne to Darwin 
and then a six hour drive to the very remote community of 
Wadeye.  We spent five days in the Indigenous community, 
also known as Port Keats, interacting with and learning from 
local people. We were fortunate to have our language         
assistant, Dallas, as one of our leaders of the group who     
provided many explanations to our experiences.  This is     
Dallas’ hometown and it is also the community where our 
Indigenous students at Bright P-12 College come from.  

 

Wadeye has an amazing culture, and I loved being exposed to 
the unique way of life.  Grace Taberner. 

The heat up in Wadeye is amazing as well as learning about 
the way they live up there and about the cultural differences.  
Lily Ricardi 

 

We went looking for mud crabs in mangrove trees on the 
beach. I really enjoyed trying to catch them and then eating 
them afterwards.   Will Shem  

Wadeye is a very different experience but also one you will 
remember for the rest of your life.  Britney Fitzpatrick 

Going up to Wadeye is an awesome and unique experience 
and has opened my eyes in many ways to the different ways of 
life we can have all around the world.  Arieana Follett 

My favourite part of the trip was going fishing at Nimbi, where 
Will caught a shark.  Darcy Chellew 

Going to the school pool was my favourite experience as we 
got to interact with all the local kids who are very friendly. 

Amy Sholl 

Driving to Red Cliff where we went mud crabbing and croc 
spotting was one of my favourite parts of the trip, we cooked 
mi lawam, played heaps of beach footy, then chased the best 
looking sunset I’ve ever seen.  Ed Guiney-White 

 

 

 

The last night in Wadeye we went and watched a culture    
ceremony and we got to join in with the dances. We also got 
to try mangrove worms that were horrible!! Everyone was 
very nice and the sunsets were amazing.   Shaley Mackay 

One of my most memorable moments in Wadeye was playing 
football with all the local kids. The sun was hot, sweat was 
pouring but we couldn’t stop having fun.    Rory Miller 

During my travels in Wadeye one of my favourite parts was 
going to Nimbi where we crawled around in the mangroves 
and went fishing for whatever we could cook up. We were 
taught many skills by the locals which we shall use for future 
reference. This was one of the best experiences I have ever 
had.   Rory Smiles  

I was amazed by the connections our group made in Wadeye, I 
really enjoyed meeting relatives of people who had came 
down to Bright and how easy it was to get to know people and 
have fun.   Callum Grant  
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Our students have been very busy raising 

money to donate to a number of different 

organisations and to purchase some much 

needed equipment for our school. 

In Term 2 we held our Footy Colours Day and 

raised $250 that we donated to the Bright 

Little Athletics Club. This will be put into     

buying equipment such as hurdles for their 

members, many of which go to our school. 

In Term 3, we concentrated our efforts on 

raising money for the Heart Foundation. Our 

students were ‘onboard’ right from the start, 

learning many different skipping skills during 

PE sessions. The Primary SRC would like to 

say thank you for the wonderful support   

given by parents, friend and students to this 

very worthy cause. Our school was able to 

donate the amazing amount of $4081. We 

would like to also thank Mr Saville for        

organising lots of different activities and 

providing instructions so we could learn 

different types of skipping skills. All the     

students enjoyed showing off their new skills 

during our Jump Off Day. Those students in 

line to receive prizes should get them early 

next term. 

The top 5 fundraisers were: Stella Tracy 

($472), Ruby Williamson ($316), Chelsea 

Thomas ($258), Lachie Rosser ($236) and 

Bridget Saunier ($232). We think you will all 

agree that these students have put in an 

enormous effort. Congratulations to these 

five students for their outstanding efforts and 

to anyone who raised money for the Heart       

Foundation. You have all been marvelous. 

Our money will help save lives in the future. 

 

THANK YOU TO MRS PAGE and 2016         

PRIMARY SRC. 

Term 3 the junior members of the SRC had 

fun selecting a whole range of new sandpit 

toys and equipment. This was made possible 

by the wonderful efforts of Mrs Page and her 

2016 SRC members. The Prep – Year 2      

students are thoroughly enjoying using the 

new buckets, spades, rakes, claws, tractors, 

diggers and a variety of other sandpit toys. 

The sandpit has become one of the most 

popular spots in the school yard at recess and 

lunchtimes. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lara Lock and Carys Gallagher (on behalf of 

Pr imar y SRC Repor t  

Well done to Caitlin Smith (Yr 12), Rory Miller (Yr 11), 
Ethan Nicholas (Yr 12) and Harrison Neville (Yr 12), who 
took part in the very challenging Australian National 
Chemistry Quiz. The quiz is run by the Royal Australian 
Chemistry Institute and is a truly international             
competition, held in 19 countries and translated into 
seven languages. Caitlin, Rory & Harrison all received 
Credit certificates, with Ethan narrowly missing out on a 
Credit by one mark. Their results mean that Bright P – 12 
College’s average result in Chemistry in each of Yr 11 and 
Yr 12 was above both the Australian and Victorian       
averages!  

Terrific results in the Australian National 

Chemistry Quiz 
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Japanese Speaking Contest 

North East Victoria Japanese Speech contest was held on 
17th September at Yarrunga Primary School. 26 dedicated 
students from Bright competed and we have some great 
results. Congratulations to  all the  participants on a great  
achievement. 

1st place — Prep Individual 

Penelope Blake. 

 

1st place — Year 1 Individual 

Sein Pai Ling. 

 

3rd place  —Year 1 Pair 

Eve Jamieson 

Bridget Saunier. 

 

1st place — Year 2 Individual 

Leonard Ciolli. 

 

2nd place — Year 2 Pair 

Sharnaea Hall-Bidois 

Michaela Nighingale. 

1st pace —Year 3 Individual 

Zavier Brooks. 

 

2nd place —  Year 3 Pair 

Dot Michie 

Sophia Roso. 

 

2nd place — Year 4 Pair 

Andeline Bardsley-Smith 

Madeline Garratt. 

 

1st place  - Year 5 Individual 

Alison Ciolli. 

 

2nd place —Year 6 Individual 

Jack Main. 

 

What’s happening with the 1876 Building? 

Currently the school, along with financial support from the 
Department of Education, are carrying out major remedial 
works on the original school building.  The major impetus of 
the works is to ensure longevity of the building, old floors are 
being replaced, water ingress issues are being resolved and 
the building will receive an internal ‘facelift’ with repainting 
throughout. 

In the short term we will experience some disruption.  An 
area of the playground has been fenced off to allow the    
Builders to work freely whilst ensuring the students are safe 
at all times; instrumental music lessons have been relocated 
throughout the school; Outside Hours School Care is            
operating from Upper Primary. 

Primary families are reminded to send a bottle of water with 
their child each day to assist with the temporary reduction in 
the number of water fountains available. 

Works are due for completion by the 5th February 2018.  Until 
then, thank you to everyone for their patience and              
understanding during the works. 

 

1876 BUILDING UPDATE 

Our Secondary Hume Athletics Representatives. 
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Boomerang Bags has come to Bright & Townships, read here to get involved!  

TAKE HOME BAG PACKS  

Did you know …. It takes about 15 minutes to sew a bag? It also takes about 15 minutes to cut and iron a bag?  We’ve 

done half the work for you, bags are already cut and handles cut and ironed. Our easy to sew take home packs will take 

about 1 hour to complete and will leave you with a real sense of accomplishment.   If you have thought you would like to 

be involved and haven't been able to make a sewing bee please feel free to take a pack, make your self a cuppa and get 

sewing.  Even if only used a handful of times in its life this 3 pack of ready to sew bags has the potential remove close to 

100 bags from landfill. 

 

MATERIALS 

We are slowly developing a stock of materials (fabric and thread). If you have fabric to donate, please drop it off at one 

of our collection points (see below) or here at the School. Clean Cotton fabrics are best & remember the aim of the game 

is repurposing and re-using, so cotton bedding, old tablecloths, hessian or horse feedbags and large fabric remnants are 

ideal.  

 

DROP OFF POINTS FOR MADE UP BAGS & FABRIC DONATIONS 

We are lucky to have some great friends in the community that act as a drop off location for fabric donations and       

completed bags. Once returned we will add the pockets with our logo in readiness for our launch. 

 

SEWING BEES 

Anyone is welcome to sew bags, or organise a get together to sew bags with friends and community groups. Please feel 

free to use our Boomerang Bags Bright Facebook page to communicate with each other and organise sewing bees at 

times and locations that suit you. Alternately, we will gather on the 2nd Saturday of each month 2pm-5pm to help you 

get started.  

 

 

MORE INFORMATION  

For more information on Boomerang Bags Bright & Townships check us out on Facebook or call in to our next Sewing 

Bee. For more information on the Boomerang Bags movement visit www.boomerangbags.org or join the wider         

Boomerang Bags community, just search Boomerang Bags community on Facebook.  

 

 

 

WE NEED YOU! 
READY TO SEW PACKS OF 3 BAGS ARE AVAILABLE AT 

THE BRIGHT P-12 COLLEGE  FRONT OFFICE . 

 

WITH YOUR HELP WE CAN ACHIEVE OUR GOAL OF      

MAKING BRIGHT AND TOWNSHIPS BOOMERANG BAG        

COMMUNITIES. 

 

 

Bright & Town-
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Year  7  Humanit ies  
After completing their studies on Ancient China for Humanities last Term, Year 7 students enjoyed a Chinese feast 

for lunch . Each student was required to prepare a Chinese dish to share with fellow students and teachers 
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School procedures for the bushfire season 

Fire danger ratings and warnings are used in Victoria to provide clear direction on the safest options for preserving life.   

Schools and children’s services listed on the DEECD Bushfire At-Risk Register (BARR) will be closed when a Code Red fire danger 

rating day is determined in their Bureau of Meteorology district.  Our school has been identified as being one of those at 

high bushfire risk and is listed on the BARR. 

Where possible, we will provide parents with up to four days notice of a potential Code Red day closure by letter.  A Code Red 

day will be determined by the Emergency Management Commissioner no later than 1.00 pm the day before the potential closure.  

Once we are advised of the confirmation of the Code Red day we will provide you with advice before the end of the school day. 

Once confirmed, the decision to close will not change, regardless of improvements in the weather forecast.  This is 

to avoid confusion and help your family plan alternative care arrangements for your child.  It is also important to note that: 

 No staff will be on site on days where the school is closed due to a forecast Code Red day. 

 Out-of-school-hours care will also be cancelled on these days 

 School camps will be cancelled if a Code Red fire danger rating day is determined for the Bureau of Meteorology district in 

which the camp is located. 

 As a bus co-ordinating school, all our bus routes will be cancelled. 

On these Code Red days families are encouraged to enact their Bushfire Survival Plan – on such days children should never be left 

at home alone or in the care of older children. 

For those of us living in a bushfire prone area, the CFA advise that when Code Red days are forecast, the safest option is to leave 

the night before or early on the morning of the Code Red day. 

As part of preparing our school for potential hazards such as fire, we have updated and completed our Emergency Management 

Plan. 

What can parents do? 

 Make sure your family’s bushfire survival plan  

is up-to-date and includes alternative care  

arrangements in the event that our school is closed. 
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Community  & Col lege Not ices  

Research from University of QLD 

We are researchers from the Parenting and Family Support Centre at 

the University of Queensland. We are conducting a study into a new 

online parenting intervention for parents of teens and tweens.      

Participation in the study and program are completely free and are 

open to families with teenagers between the ages of 10 and 
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Community  & Col lege Not ices  

 

MONDAYS 
4.00-5.00pm    Be-

ginner Tap 

5.00-6.00pm 

Acrodance Level 2 

6.00-7.00pm Begin-

ner Contemporary 

Dance 

TUESDAYS 
4.00-4.45pm Level 2 

Ballet/Lyrical Combo 

4.45-5.45pm Beginner 

Jazz Dance 

5.45-6.45pm Street Dance 

7.30-8.30pm Open Tap 

Dance 

WEDNESDAYS 
9.30-10.30am Altitude 

Power Barre 

4.00-5.15pm Level 6    

Classical Ballet 

5.15-6.15pm Acrodance 

Level 1 

6.15-7.15pm Musical  

THURSDAYS 
4.00-4.45pm Kinda-

ballet 

5.00-6.00pm Inter-

mediate Jazz Dance 

6.00-7.15pm 

Acrodance Level 3 

FRIDAYS 
9.30-10.30am Flexi Barre 

4.00-5.00pm Lyrical 

Dance 

5.00-6.00pm Level 5 

Classical Ballet 

6.00-7.00pm Pointework 

SATURDAYS 
9.00-10.00am Intermediate    

Contemporary 

10.00-11.15am Competi-

tion Team 

11.15am onwards Private 

 Lessons 

Freestyle Alpine Dance offers 

classes in all dance styles suitable 

for all ages and abilities in a fun 

and welcoming environment. 

Come along and try a class for 

FREE! 

 

Bright classes are held at our  

studio at 5 Elm Court, Bright..                               

 

 

CWA Bright are 

taking Christmas 

Cake orders 

now.  2kg yummy 

Christmas Cake 

for $40.00.   

                           

Orders in before Friday 10th November.  email: 

Kylie on kjwickham@bigpond.com 

CWA CHRISTMAS CAKES 

mailto:kjwickham@bigpond.com
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwik7J_AlvbWAhUIkJQKHS0MCmAQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pinterest.com%2Fexplore%2Fmary-berry-christmas-pudding%2F&psig=AOvVaw1xY9kvtXyUV3Eo2Yl_7pSr&ust=15082787
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AUSTRALIAN SCHOOL 

OF Shotokan  KARATE 

Freeburgh Community Hall 

Adults & Kids classes 

MONDAYS (Kids 5-5:45pm & Adults 5:45-6:45pm), WEDNESDAY 

(Adults 7-8:30pm)  

& SATURDAYS (Adults 9-10:30am) 

New students welcome, catering to all fitness levels 

Contact Sensei Katrina Ciolli on 0417 526549 for more   

information. Find us on facebook at ASSKAlpine and visit: 

 

 MON    9am – 

10am 

Pilates 

  

6.30 – 

7.30pm 

Pilates 

  

 THUR   6.30 – 

7.20am 

Pilates 

Circuit 

5.30 – 

6.30pm 

Pilates 

 6.30 – 

7.30pm 

Pilates 

7.30 – 

8.30pm 

Pilates 

Intermediate 

www.mountainpilates.

com.au 

Contact Anne on 0419 340 190 

 

Craig Vine 

Tawonga 0427 722 287 

 

> Craig is the owner and a Cert IV     

(TLI41210) qualified driving Instructor 

> Manual and Automatic Corolla's fitted 
with dual control.' 

> Servicing the Kiewa and Upper  

Ovens valley and Wodonga.  

> 7 days by appointment. Incl out of 

school hrs and weekends 

> Gift vouchers and pre-paid packages 

available.     Vic DIA 004532  

.com.au 

@gmail.com 
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12B Barnard Street, Bright  

Ph: (03) 5750 1777  

www.bangtoyshop.com.au 

Certified Practising Accountant 

& Registered Tax Agent 

Please phone for an appointment 

5755 5105  Mobile: 0409 162 245 

Shop 6, 2 Star Road, Bright 

  

Call Phil, Glenn and the team: 035755 1589 

8.30 am – 5.30 pm Mon-Fri 

Shop 4, 1a Camp Street, Bright 

Alpine Building  

Permits & Consultants  

For prompt, reliable and efficient building permits and 

inspections 

 Bushfire management advice, 

reports 

 Regulatory building advice 

 Pre-purchase inspections 

 Fire and life safety reports 

 State-wide building permit ser-

vice 

 Owner builder advice and per- Private Lessons in YOUR HOME 

 Carolyn Moore  

Ph: 5750 1505, 0417 571 362 

Piano Tuition 


